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Third Quarter General Budget Report 
 

General Income - $148,636.47 
General Expenses - $164,494.76 

General Balance - $64,996.56 
 

Debt on Swimming Pool 
 

Loan Balance - $24,996 

To the many individuals, Churches, 
and Sunday School classes that con-
tinue to be so faithful in giving to the 
camp’s ministry we say thank you!  
Please pray also for wisdom and con-
tinued strength of the ministry for this 
generation and the next. 

 General Financial Report 

A Publication of White Mills Christian Camp                  Volume 61, Issue 4 

 The view of the camp keeps on changing.  If you haven’t seen the place in a 
while you might not believe your eyes.  You can view the most recent aerial photo-
graph taken just a few days ago by going to our website, whitemillschristian-
camp.com and then clicking on the Facebook link where we are now connected to 
nearly 1200 friends.  We encourage you to join this list of friends and stay connected 
to what is happening at camp.   
 While the physical view keeps changing our focus remains the same.  We pro-
vide a beautiful setting for our churches to gather and continue in the ministry of 
teaching and winning souls for Christ.  We encourage you to come by and visit when-
ever you get a chance.  Also, we encourage you to keep the camp in your prayers now 
and all throughout the year. 

T H E   
M I L L S T O N E  

 Appreciation Dinner Change Service Requested 
 The camp’s annual appreciation dinner is once again going 
to be held in the spring instead of December.  Last year atten-
dance was very good and the feedback was very positive as we 
gave recognition to the many workers of the camp and as we 
dedicated the camp’s new pool.  The camp board has set the date 
for this dinner to be held on Saturday, March 12th.  Please be look-
ing for your invitation for your church, Sunday School class or 
one you may receive directly because of specific contributions.  We 
truly do appreciate you and what you do for this camp and we 
look forward to this special time with you each year! 

 2011 Summer Schedule 
 If you are one who likes to plan early then feel free to check 
out the 2011 summer schedule on our website at whitemillschris-
tiancamp.com and make sure that you find a week to be a camper 
once again.  Every summer it gets better and better and we don’t 
want a single summer to go by without your smiling face:)  

 Mission Trip 
 Did you know that each year we have a mission trip for 
6th—12th graders?  Well this year is no exception and we want 
you to go...but you have to register early.  This year the Mission 
Trip will be heading to Milligan College in Johnson City, TN the 
week of July 10th.  If you want to go please check our website for 
more information.  Plan to register no later than February 21st.  



 Be Thankful for the one who led you to Christ  Camp Update 
 There are so many things we can put on our list for which to be thankful.  Ob-
viously people such as family and friends should be at the top of the list.  Often we list 
Jesus as number one and rightly so but what about the individual who led you to the 
foot of the cross.  Oh, I am sure that in many cases there were numerous people in-
volved but I know too that many times that big decision came about because of the 
efforts of one.   
 Do you remember where you were and when it was?  I am amazed year after 
year at the number of young people that give their lives to Jesus at church camp.  Of-
ten times it was because of the actions and words of a particular person that a lost 
soul was able to find his way to Jesus Christ.  I wonder how many of us have told that 
person lately how thankful they are for what they helped us do?  Well here is your 
chance! 
 I thought it would be a great idea, actually my wife came up with this idea, to 
encourage each of us to make a donation to the camp in honor of a particular person 
that led you to Christ.  We will then make a special section in the next Newsletter that 
will come out at the first of the year listing all of these special people who have helped 
lead others to Christ.  Perhaps it was a worker at camp...or a preacher...or a 
friend...a mom, dad or other family member.  Whoever it may be let’s honor them 
and at the same time support the ongoing ministry of the camp which is leading peo-
ple to Jesus year after year.   
 So I hope you are with me on this one.  I would love to fill the next Newsletter 
with these special names but I cannot without your help.  Let’s make this a very spe-
cial Thanksgiving offering to the camp and let’s encourage those strong people of the 
faith to keep doing what they are doing.  Please take the envelope included with this 
newsletter and send any size donation to the camp in honor of that special servant of 
God.  You can even include your own unique story and perhaps we will publish a few 
of those as well. 
 As I take time to think of the preacher that baptized me and encouraged me to 
live my life for Christ I realize just how thankful I am.  Where would I be and what in 
the world would I be doing if it had not been for the saving knowledge and grace of 
Jesus?  Oh yes, I am thankful for Jesus and I am thrilled to say that I accepted Him as 
my personal Lord and Savior and was obedient to Him in baptism at Midway Chris-
tian Church, in Winder, Georgia on November 12th, 1978 by my preacher Dean Price. 
Oh what a day! 
 Thank you Jesus for the feet of those that bring good news!  Thank you Jesus 
for loving me...a sinner condemned unclean!  May each of you have a wonderful 
Thanksgiving season for we have all been truly blessed.  Galatians 6:9 
       
       Ben Fulcher, Camp Manager 

 Even after one of the biggest summers ever we continue to work hard making 
huge improvements and big plans for the future.  So what are we up to now you may 
ask?  Well since camp ended we have completely removed the old boys dorm known 
as Pioneer Hall.  This really opens up the view of the pool the rest of the camp.  This 
area is also being enhanced with swings and arbors that make this area useful and 
attractive at the same time.   
 As the old dorm built in 1954 needed to come down for many reasons including 
safety we are already proactively making plans for a fourth new dorm.  This new 
dorm will be enhanced by a covered deck with a view of the river, additional meeting 
space and enlarged bathroom areas that will be especially helpful to those with spe-
cial needs.   

 Also, the 
overflow area un-
der Builder’s 
Dorm know as the 
“Man-Cave” for 
the past two sum-
mers is in the 
process of a big 
makeover.  By 
next summer this 
area will have 
central heat and 
air, the addition 
of 4 new showers, 
sinks and toilets.  
Water fountains 
and a new layout 
will make this a 
much more invit-
ing area to use.   
  

So as you can see we are still working to make things even better.  There are many, 
many other plans in the not so far off future that can be made possible with your con-
tinued help.  I often say it only takes one good donation to make a lot of things hap-
pen.  Please know that we are working hard to make White Mills Christian Camp the 
very best place we possibly can and we give God the praise.  Come by soon and see all 
that is new! 


